
a  

 

 

 

 

February 17, 2025 
 

Howdy, Friends! We have had a 

busy start to our schedule this 

year. We have had three weeks of 

meetings so far and have been 

very busy in all three. The first two meetings were in Mississippi. 

During the first week, in addition to  doing nightly revival / 

evangelistic meetings, I also preached to a men’s Bible study in 

the local jail. There were about forty men in attendance, and we 

praise God for several professions of faith. We saw souls saved 

in the church meetings too. The following week we not only 

preached nightly church meetings, but had the opportunity to 

present the gospel in a nearby public elementary school. The 

pastor’s wife is the school Librarian. Since we were unable to 

hold a large assembly, she arranged for us to do four sessions 

each day with two classes per session explaining what an 

“Evangelist” is and presenting the Good News of salvation 

through Christ using puppets, 

ventriloquism, and music. We 

were not permitted to “preach” 

a sermon or to give an 

invitation, but we were able to clearly present the gospel as we 

demonstrated the various facets of our ministry. As the pastor’s 

wife commented,”We planted a lot of seed” in those two days. 
 

This week we began the first of three weeks of meetings in 

Texas. The church has a Christian school so we are doing daily 

chapels in addition to the nightly revival meetings. We have seen 

souls saved in both, praise the Lord! 

CONTACT REMINDER 

Please remember, we have shut down our office phone. If you 

wish to get in touch with us, please call or text us at: 607-207-
6279.You may also feel free to use the bwemi@juno.com email 

address. All of these will come directly to Barry.  

SPECIAL REQUEST 

We would like to ask special prayer for Barry 

as he undergoes a medical procedure in 

March. For over two years he has been 

dealing with heart palpitations. Last January 

he was diagnosed with Atrial Flutter, and in  

February he underwent a heart ablation procedure to stop that. 

Since then he has developed an issue with Atrial Fibrillation. On 

March 8th we will be flying to Greenville, SC so that on March 

12th Barry can have an A-Fib ablation. We will be “OFF” from 

March 8-31 for the procedure and the recovery. Please pray for 

rapid and complete healing. 

We plan to depart on June 5th  for Fiji. Veteran missionaries, Paul 

and Martha Daku are arranging our schedule. We look forward 

to the nightly evangelistic meetings and daily school assemblies. 

Please pray as the Dakus try to get permission for us to visit the 

schools again. The government is making it more difficult. 

ITINERARY 

2025 
 

Feb. 23-28 – Freedom Baptist Church, Copperas Cove, TX 
March 2-7 – Tabernacle Baptist Church, Killeen, TX 
March 8-31 – OFF for Medical Procedure 
 

OPEN DATES 

2025 
May 11-16, May 25-30 – Southern and Central CA 
Aug. 11-16, Aug. 17-22, Aug. 25-30 – South and Central CA  
Aug. 31-Sept. 3 – Central California or Idaho 
Nov. 2-7, Nov.9-14, Nov. 16-21– Michigan, Ohio, Pennsylvania 

PLEASE PRAY FOR: 
• Wisdom and skill for the doctor handling the ablation. 

• Rapid and Complete recovery from the procedure. 

• Safety in travel. 

• A full schedule for 2025. 

• More souls for Jesus! 
 

 

              Yours for Souls, 

   Barry and Cheryl Webb 

Ministry Update 
Barry Webb Evangelistic Ministries, Inc. 

24214 Red Rock Lane, SW, Rawlings, MD 21557 
(607) 207-6279, bwemi@juno.com, www.setlinc.com/bwemi 
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